FREEMAN’S REPORT ON THE SELECTMEN’S MEETING OF MARCH 11, 2013

Note: (1). These are not official minutes -- -- just notes taken by me. Official minutes will be available from
the Town Office and will be posted on the Town web site and at the Town Office and other places following
Board approval at the next meeting.

(2). If anyone wishes to stop receiving these reports, they may simply hit “Reply”’and request to be deleted
from the list or say “Unsubscribe.”

(3). Reports of earlier meetings and some supplementary materials are available at my Town Meeting website:
www.singingbridge.net

THE MEETING: There were two members of the public present. The minutes of the meeting of February 27
were approved.

MOST IMPORTANT/INTERESTING ITEMS: There were none. It was a dull meeting and over by 7:40 PM.
CORRESPONDENCE:

In Mary’s absence (see below), Geoff Birdsall reported on correspondence received. There was no listing in the
meeting agenda.

One item was a projection of the enrollments for next year: pre-K through 6th = 77
7th through 12th =42,

OLD BUSINESS:

Bill Plummer reported on the status of a spill of heating oil at a private residence in Five Islands. He said that
the Maine DEP had determined that there was no contamination of the nearby Town well, but that three private
wells were contaminated and were being cleaned.

A representative of The Department of Environmental Protection and the Lincoln County Supervisor visited the
Transfer Station. They reported that the Universal Hazardous Waste Building had way too much unrelated
materials stored there. The Selectmen agreed to ask the Solid Waste Committee to meet with the Board at the
next Board meeting to discuss remedies.

The deficiencies at the Transfer Station noted during the Department of Labor inspection have all been fixed.
Some of the deficiencies regarding documentation of training of Fire Department personnel have not been dealt
with. Bill Plummer will take this up with the Fire Chief in the next couple of days.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

The annual Get to Know Your Neighbors party will be at the Georgetown Community Center at 2 PM on
Sunday, March 23.

Mary McDonald, Town Treasurer and Assistant to the Selectmen had heart surgery about two weeks ago.
Apparently all went well and she is resting at home.

The next meeting of the Selectmen will be at 7 PM on Tuesday, March 25 at the Town Office.
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